GRIN Annual Meeting - GRIN State Championship April 11, 2015

North Central High School Natatorium, Indianapolis

Officers in Attendance: Jim Barber, GRIN Chair

Dick Sidner, Vice Chair / Long Distance

Randy Crutchfield, Treasurer

Chris Sikich, Secretary / Communications

Dave Oplinger, Webmaster Cheryl Gettelfinger, Top Ten Robin Walker, Fitness

Robin Walker, Fitness Brian Cummings, Coaches

Not in Attendance: Lisa Brown, Sanctions

Syd Latina, Registrar Bill Roach, Safety

GRIN Chairman Jim Barbers opened the meeting at a break in the GRIN State meet. Jim thanked the outgoing Board members for their service to the Indiana Masters swimming community.

Treasurer Randy Crutchfield said GRIN is in good financial standing with all bills paid, which allowed the GRIN State Meet to be free again this year to GRIN members.

Jim then introduced the incoming Board Officers, including Lisa Brown, Chair; Meg Carlson, Co-Chair; Karen Gernert, Secretary; and Sue Pollard, Treasurer.

The annual award winners were announced. Chris Sikich from the Noblesville Adult Swim Team and Matt Lee from Munster Masters are the 2015 Irv Merritt award winners, which is awarded annually to the Masters swimmer who best exemplified the standards and values of Irv Merritt. Patti Davies from Lawrence Masters Swimming is the 2015 Strong Swimmer Award winner, which is given each year to the swimmer who scores the most points in the long distance and difficult events that Doug Strong enjoyed.

Bobble heads were awarded to those swimmers participating in their first State Meet. The youngest swimmers in attendance (Max Roberts with Indy Aquatic Masters, 18, and Mallory Hartman with Cardinal Swimming, 21) and the oldest swimmers in attendance (Tim Reiman from Indy Aquatic Masters, 82, and Carol Frohlich from the Jordan YMCA Multi-Fit, 75) were also recognized.

There were no comments from the membership and the meeting was closed.